Information Sharing Office Needs More Money and Authority

The National Information Sharing Office established to facilitate intelligence sharing between federal state and local counter-terrorism agencies needs more resources to do its job effectively.  John Russack, the head the Information Office, told the House Homeland Security Intelligence Subcommittee this week that the agency would need at least $30 million next year to streamline information exchange.  The Office was created by Congress as part of the reorganization of America’s intelligence services last year and given $9.6 million to begin operations.  The Intelligence reform legislation was prompted by the 9/11 Commission's report, which found that "poor information sharing was the single greatest failure of our government in the lead-up" to the Sept. 11, 2001, terrorist attacks, former Commission Vice-Chairman Lee Hamilton testified on Tuesday.  Both Hamilton and William Crowell, a member of the Markle Task Force on National Security in the Information Age, said the office needs more money, more authority, and a sense of urgency, according to a Congress Daily article http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002192.php covering the hearing.  For more information, please see the testimonies of Hamilton http://hsc.house.gov/files/testimonyHamilton.pdf and Crowell http://hsc.house.gov/files/testimonycrowell.pdf, as well as John Russack http://hsc.house.gov/files/TestimonyRussack.pdf on the Subcommittee’s Website. http://hsc.house.gov/content.cfm?id=16
